From: <u>Madhavi Priestap</u>
To: <u>J1SS Exhibits</u>

Subject: Rights and the voice to be heard for an individuals with disabilities, voting Yes!!

**Date:** Tuesday, June 23, 2020 1:06:04 AM

I am filling an petition on behalf of all the individuals with disabilities so that they can have their voice must be heard. When they are in the hospital they can have their personal support care next to them. Not just the guardians who sometimes are not with the individuals when it is needed for there needs. I am in a situation where my client is with me 24/7 and the guardians hardly ever keep in touch or are with him. But to talk to the doctor or to the pharmacist I have no right or given any right to make decision for him.

I got no help from any departments in this case. I was always told that it is a family issue and we can"t do anything. So I have an attorney but he is saying that since that the guardians are in placed they can came and take my brother away who is living with me over an year. Now when I filled for a guardianship they threatened to take him away. My brother whom I am also a care provider is requesting to stay with me full-time.

I hope the power given to the guardians should be revised. The guardians also miss use the funding and neglect the care.

Madhavi Priestap

5039950070